
WAC 332-52-001  Introduction.  The department of natural resour-
ces recognizes recreation on department-managed lands as an important 
component of the quality of life in Washington state. The department 
must balance the public interest in recreation with its trust and oth-
er land management obligations consistent with its habitat conserva-
tion plans and the multiple use statutes. Good stewardship of depart-
ment-managed land, water and natural resources is essential for the 
benefit of future generations. The department's primary recreation fo-
cus is to provide a primitive experience in a natural setting through 
trails, water access, trailhead facilities and rustic camping facili-
ties. The department currently manages campgrounds and day-use facili-
ties such as picnic areas, boat launches and interpretive areas. In 
addition to water access, trails and developed recreation sites, the 
department also manages forest roads primarily designed and maintained 
for forest management purposes that provide considerable access for 
dispersed recreation activities such as hunting, fishing, bird watch-
ing, and sightseeing. It is the practice of the department of natural 
resources to encourage responsible public use of roads and trails, 
land and water under its jurisdiction consistent with its obligations 
as a trust manager and other land management responsibilities. There-
fore, the following rules shall apply to all department-managed lands 
and roads.
[Statutory Authority: Chapter 43.30 RCW and RCW 43.12.065. WSR 
09-05-034, § 332-52-001, filed 2/11/09, effective 3/14/09.]
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